HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 30, 2022 - 6:00 P.M.

GREAT HALL 
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen Jonathan Selig present.

The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

GENERAL DISCUSSION

Special Election
Selig moved and seconded to hold a Special Election on Tuesday, November 8, 2022 at the Halifax Elementary School from 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. to fill 2 vacant Selectmen seats: 1 expiring 2024 and 1 expiring 2025.  






Selig read the following:
Special Election Deadlines

   August 31st  – Nomination Papers available

   September 20th  – Deadline to obtain Nomination Papers from the Town Clerk and Nomination
   Papers due to Registrars 

   October 4th  – Nomination Papers due to the Town Clerk

   October 29th  – Voter registration deadline

   November 1st  – Deadline to post the Warrant
Jill Ripley – 136 Plymouth Street
Ms. Ripley asked if there is a process; like asking candidates why they want to run and do they have any ulterior motives.  Selig said typically the paper and Area 58 would reach out to them.  She further stated that they should be able to ask what their intentions are and added that she is happy he (Selig) is not going anywhere.  

Selig said that it is not going to be smooth sailing and we are in a tough place, but it is encouraging that people have reached out to help and said Halifax is place where you can continue to be proud of.  

Frank Johnston – 257 elm Street

Mr. Johnston asked what the process was in paying bills and payroll and Selig said out of the “rule of necessity” he can sign bills and payroll.  It will be business as usual, and departments will function as they normally do.  Johnston then asked how will the vacancies be fill?  Selig said that is a good question; there will be a department head meeting on Thursday so that could be something that is talked about.   
Cheryl Howell – 42 Second Avenue
Ms. Howell said it is a great idea to have Area 58 interview the candidates.  She asked if there would be more of a notice on meetings and Selig said that they need to be posted 48 hours in advance and he would like to keep it at 6 p.m. so people can attend.  

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, Selig moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Jonathan Selig, Clerk 
/pjm
